
Dear Chairman Huebert: 

 My two sons have been vaccine injured.  The oldest has dealt with breathing issues, rashes 

and other skin conditions, as well as ear infections.  All of which started shortly after his 18-month 

vaccination shots.  His younger brother has not had it so easy.  In addition to the ear infections and 

eczema, he has battled pneumonia more than once (along with other upper respiratory infections), 

developed eye strabismus (the involuntarily turning of an eye) when he was two years old, and 

deals with behavioral issues (which at times include aggression and screaming fits).  He underwent 

surgery to correct the eye strabismus.  Again, these conditions started between his 18 and 24-

month vaccinations.  

 These conditions they suffered through should not be part of a “normal” childhood.  My 

children did not need to suffer, and it breaks my heart.  If only we had been informed of the risks of 

vaccinations and did not feel pressured and guilted into vaccinating our children. 

 I am asking that you, please support the bill, HB 2601. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

Robert J Mueller 

Milford, KS 
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